










Report of FOSM Volunteers Removing Down Trees from the Lower Part
of Switchback Trail on Thursday, Dec. 30, 2021

Sam Beard, Dec. 31

On Thursday, December 30, nine FOSM volunteers removed approximately 10 trees from across Switchback Trail and cut eight logs so that the trail was wider. One small tree and one large tree were removed from Survey Trail near the intersection with Switchback Trail. Improving Switchback Trail will continue after the snow melts so that the weather will be more comfortable and chain saw use safer. Steve Roholt guided the crew to the down trees and log ends that needed to be cut.

The temperature was 20F, and the snow depth was 6 inches.

The volunteers were Lou Romero, Steve Roholt, Sim Cook, Sam Beard, Cliff Giles, Michael Arndt, Jerry Carroll, 
Andre Biane, and Dan Benton.

Project photos are presented below.
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Jerry Carroll bucking a 10-inch aspen across the lowest traverse on Switchback Trail. All photos by Cliff Giles
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Lou Romero using his sharp axe to limb a tree top that the wind brought down.
[image: ]
Michael Arndt limbing with his chain saw.
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Michael bucking the fir tree. Dan Benton, Lou, and Sam Beard are in the background.
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Jerry bucking a small tree at the Switchback/Survey Trail intersection.
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Michael bucking a 10-inch aspen across the second Switchback traverse. Sam is observing.
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Michael limbing a small tree top on the second traverse.
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Jerry bucking a small log on the side of the trail.
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Jerry bucking a large log to widen the trail and make it safer and more enjoyable.
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Jerry bucking a 10-inch log beside the trail
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Jerry bucking another large log on the side of the trail. This type of work will continue after the snow melts.
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